
Minutes of Williamsburg Water/Sewer Commission 
October 20, 2010 

 
Members of the Water/Sewer Commission met in regular session on Wednesday, October 20, 
2010 @ 7:00 P.M.  The Chairman called the meeting to order and upon roll call the following 
were present: Walter Kellogg-Chairman, William Turner-Vice Chairman, Howard Sanderson, & 
Brenda Lessard, Secretary.  Public Present- Jeanne Greenwood & Christopher Greenwood 
 

1. Motion made by Howard Sanderson to accept the minutes of 9/22/10.  The motion was 
seconded by William Turner.  So voted 

 
2. Motion made by William Turner to accept the minutes of 10/6/10.  The motion was 

seconded by Howard Sanderson.  So voted. 
 

3. Motion made by William Turner to accept the warrants of 10/27/10.  The motion was 
seconded by Howard Sanderson.  So voted. 

 
4. Overlook @ Northampton- The monthly total coliform test failed again at Overlook.  The 

retest also failed.  The water is to be shut off on October 21, 2010.  The tank will be off 
our system at that time.  Walter Kellogg talked to DEP.  A retest will be done in the 
morning, if possible.  Mr. Kellogg also talked to Randy Brown at Tighe & Bond ablout 
having a dedicated test site in the boiler room instead of having to test in the kitchen.  
The tank will be off the system by Friday night.  The DEP deadline is that day.   

 
5. Abatements- Anne LaFontaine did not pay her bill for the spring billing.  The collector 

would like to abate the spring bill and a small bill will be sent for the fall billing.  This 
would catch up the overcharge due to estimating the bill.  The commission tabled signing 
the abatement until talking to the collector.  Motion made by William Turner to table 
signing the abatement to check the numbers with the collector and if they are okay to 
authorize the commission members to sign the abatement form.  The motion was 
seconded by Howard Sanderson.  So voted. 

 
6. William Turner will pick up a new hydrant to have on hand when the highway department 

changes out the hydrant on Route 9.  The hydrant is still not right.   
 

7. The commission signed the thank you letter to Mass Rural Water.  Brenda will send the 
letter tomorrow.   

 
8. Lincoln Fish is marking lumber up at the pump house.   

 
9. It was noted that Chris & Jeanne Greenwood were in to observe a public meeting.  They 

asked a few questions which the commission answered.   
 

10. Motion made by William Turner to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 pm.  The motion was 
seconded by Howard Sanderson.  So voted.    

 
 

 
 
 
Respectfully submitted:    CLERK: ______________________ 
Brenda Lessard, Secretary 
 

 

 



 

 

 


